

West Coast Huron Energy Inc.

64 West Street, Goderich, Ontario Canada N7A 2K4
Tel: 519-524-7371 Fax: 519-524-7930

RECEIVED

February 4, 2008

Kirsten Walli
Board Secretary
Ontario Energy Board
P.O. Box 2319
2300 Yonge Street,27th Floor
Toronto, Ontario

FEB 8 2008

ONTARIO ENERGY BOARD

(B-2008-0047

RE: File No. RP-2004-0203 / EB-2004-0502 West Coast Huron Energy Inc. (Goderich Hydro)

Dear Ms. Walli.

M4P 1E4

West Coast Huron Energy Inc. (Goderich Hydro) would like to apply for permission to change the allocation of \$2700 for Montreal Street Lighting. The \$2700 we were to use on Montreal St. lighting has not been spend, Goderich Hydro feels that this money can be spent in a more efficient and beneficial application.

There is currently \$8885.05 left out of the original \$33,000 total. Goderich Hydro would like to use the remaining funds, to aid in the purchase of LED traffic lights for the Town of Goderich. The LED project has already started and is expected to be completed by mid-April, before the April 30, 2008 Third Tranch deadline.

Other then the Montreal St. Light program, all the original programs approved by the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) have been completed e.g. Customer Survey, Web site Conservation Tips, Light Bulb Giveaway, LED Exit Signs, etc.

Therefore, please consider our request to reallocate the \$2,700, the rest of the remaining funds falls under the 20% of the original funding amount that does not need permission to be reallocated.

Request to Dispose of Matter without a Hearing

Goderich Hydro respectfully requests that the Ontario Energy Board dispose of the proceeding without hearing pursuant to subsection 21(4)(b) of the Ontario Energy, Board Act, 1998 (the "Act") which states that the Board may dispose of a proceeding without a hearing if the Board determines that "no person, other than the applicant, appellant or license holder will be adversely affected in a material way by the outcome of the proceeding, and the applicant, appellant or license holder has consented to disposing of a proceeding without a hearing".

It is our contention that "no person" will be adversely affected in any material way, as the programs and the amount of funding allocated to these programs remains the same.

Goderich Hydro simply wishes to change the allocation of the funds, the monies will still be used for a lighting upgrade just in a different context, resulting in more money saved in the long run.

Thank you for this opportunity to continue our exciting and successful CDM programs. I am available at your convenience to address any questions that you may have or to discuss Goderich Hydro's plans in more detail.

Sincerely,

Jennette Walker, C.E.T.

Jennettetsalke

Environmental Services Technologist

Goderich Hydro